
MINUTES –AS PRESENTED 3/10/20  
CLARK COUNTY SCHOOL DISTRICT  

SPECIAL MEETING OF THE BOARD OF SCHOOL TRUSTEES  
ATTENDANCE ZONE ADVISORY COMMISSION  

LYAL BURKHOLDER MIDDLE SCHOOL GYMNASIUM  
355 WEST VAN WAGENEN STREET, HENDERSON, NV 89015  

  
January 14, 2020                                                                                                                               6:03 p.m.  
  
Members Present                                                                                                        Members Absent  
Albert Delgado                                                                                                            David Gomez  
Dave Flatt                                                                                                                   Diane Kinsel, Excused  
Justin Hepworth                                                                                                          Lois Mack  
Mallory Levins  
John Mismas   
Becky Nielson    
Matthew Tramp   
Colleen Wilson-Pappa   
Rachel Wren  
  
Demographics, Zoning & GIS  
Rick Baldwin, Director II  
Tracy Murphy, Coordinator IV  
Steve Burda, Coordinator III  
  
Transportation  
Ray Negrete, Transportation Coordinator IV  
  
FLAG SALUTE  
  
ADOPTION OF THE AGENDA  
Adoption of the agenda for January 14, 2020.  
Motion:  Dave Flatt                             Second:  John Mismas                       Vote:  Unanimous  
David Gomez, Diane Kinsel, and Lois Mack were not present to vote.  
  
PUBLIC COMMENT PERIOD  
None.  
  
INTRODUCTIONS  
Rick Baldwin introduced Attendance Zone Advisory Commission (AZAC) commissioners, Trustee Wright, 
and Clark County School District staff present.  
  
STATEMENT OF PURPOSE  
Rick Baldwin gave a brief presentation of the AZAC rules, regulations and public input process.  
  
Albert Delgado thanked the public for the many emails regarding the proposed reassignments of both 
areas, elementary and secondary. He stated he wanted them to know that AZAC had received them.   



  
Rick Baldwin reviewed the AZAC’s proposals to adjust the attendance zone boundaries of Frank Lamping, 
Neil C. Twitchell, John C. Vanderburg, and Elise L. Wolff Elementary Schools.   
  
Rick Baldwin also reviewed the AZAC’s proposal to adjust the attendance zone boundaries of   
Hank and Barbara Greenspun Junior High School and Lyal Burkholder Middle School.  
  
PUBLIC INPUT  
Eight members of the public expressed their opposition to Proposal 2 for Vanderburg/Twitchell 
Elementary Schools to Lamping Elementary School.   
  
Five members of the public expressed concerns and opposed the possible reassignment from Greenspun 
Junior High School to Burkholder Middle School. One major concern most of them had was the safety in 
travel to Burkholder Middle School. Another major concern was feeder school alignment from middle/junior 
high school to high school.   
  
PUBLIC COMMENT PERIOD  
One member of the public asked for the status on construction of the new elementary school on Chapata 
Drive and Casady Hollow Avenue.  
  
MOTION TO AJOURN  
The meeting was adjourned at 6:54p.m.  
Motion:  Dave Flatt                                Second:  John Mismas                   Vote:  Unanimous  
David Gomez, Diane Kinsel, and Lois Mack were not present to vote  
 


